
 
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
 

Election Committee 
April 24, 2019 

  
The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 1:00pm in the Lakeview Board Room. 
  
Present: Chair Sue Wilson, Co-Chair Stella Van Ness and Committee Members Denny Nichols, 
Warren Clucker  
 
Guests:  None 
 
Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The Meeting Summary for March 27, 2019 meeting was 
approved as presented. 
 
Discussion: 
 

• Chair Wilson announced to the Committee that John McLaughlin has resigned and also 
introduced new Member Warren Clucker. 

• Chair Wilson stated that she has spoken with 3 individuals that are possible Candidates for 
the 2019 Board Election.  She also stated that there was an article in the Sunviews 
announcing when Candidate Packets would be available and a flyer was printed 
encouraging Cardholders to run for the RCSC Board of Directors that would be posted at 
all the centers.    Chair Wilson will deliver copies of the flyer to clubs with dedicated space 
to post in their club room. 

• Committee Member Denny Nichols stated that he had attended a Legislative Session on 
SB1094 and said there were several inaccuracies stated by those opposing the bill. He 
stated that the integrity of the Election Committee was questioned and he stressed the 
importance of making sure we were following all regulations.   He recommended that a 
banner or sign be posted at the polling place on Election Day stating that a picture 
identification is required to cast a ballot and no FOB’s will be accepted.   The Committee 
agreed with his suggestion. 

• Reviewed suggested questions to be asked of the Candidates at the Candidate Forums. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 1:50pm 
 
Next Meeting:  May 29, 2019 at 1:00pm – Lakeview Board Room 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Chair Sue Wilson, Acting Secretary  
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